## St Timothy's Memorial Chapel Committee Report to Yellowstone Presbytery March, 2015

The January 2015 meeting was held at the Episcopal Church where we joined the St. Timothyøs Music Committee for Lunch. Following lunch we opened our meeting with prayer. Those in attendance were Gary Rowe, Teresa Kendall, Art Keeler, Zane Murfitt and Ron Hanson. Since a Quorum was not present no actions could be taken. Proposed actions will be voted on via e-mail before the next meeting.

## Major items on the Agenda were:

**Worship** – Contracts for the 2015 Pastors have been signed. Rev. Andrew Mullin will be present for the first two Sundays, Rev Gordon Stewart will be present for the next four Sundays and Rev. Wayne Boulton will lead worship for the last six Sundays. Additionally Rev. Tom Long will be the 50<sup>th</sup> Anniversary though a contract has not been signed yet.

**Nominations** – Ed Leipheimer wrote that he had contacted all members whose terms were up and they agreed to stand for election. Ron Hatcher had resigned and Ed nominated Art Keeler to replace him. Presbytery had already elected Sally Ralston to replace Teresa Kendall.

**Finance and Investment Subcommittee** - Gary read the Treasurer® report. Gary next presented the 2014 budget. The budget will be discussed by the Management Group in May and presented to presbytery at their June meeting. The reasons for the delay are family health issues and income tax season..

**50**<sup>th</sup> **Anniversary Celebration** ó Ron handed out a preliminary schedule for the 50<sup>th</sup> Anniversary Celebration on July 26<sup>th</sup>. Diana has some of the music lined up. The speaker for the event is Rev. Tom Long. He has also agreed to hold a workshop in Bozeman on Funerals and Memorial services on Saturday July 25<sup>th</sup>. Much more needs to be done on this program.

**Next meetings -** The Committee set the following dates and times for our next three meetings:

<u>Spring clean-up meeting-----</u>May 30, 2015 at 12:00 noon with clean-up at the Chapel and manse followed by dinner and business meeting.

<u>Fall meeting</u>----Sept 8, 2015 at 12:00 noon at the Chapel with lunch followed by business meeting.

Winter meeting-----Jan 11, 2015 at 12:00 noon at Anaconda Presbyterian Church with lunch followed by business meeting.

**Adjournment -** The meeting was adjourned. Teresa offered a closing prayer.